
Dunwoody Village 
 

 MEMORANDUM 

 
 
 
 
 
March 17, 2020    
 
TO:  ALL RESIDENTS 
FROM: Kathy Barton    
   Director of Operations 
 
RE:   CONTINUED UPDATE: COVID-19 PROTOCOL FOR DUNWOODY VILLAGE 
 
Please know that we do not have any cases of COVID-19 on our campus.  Our goal is to maintain that status! 
 
Some residents have expressed the desire to leave campus and stay with their families. We have been advised 
that residents are safer if remaining on campus due to the possibility that family members might have been 
exposed to the virus.  If you are leaving to stay with family or to travel to other areas at this time, you will not 
be permitted to return to the campus until the quarantine and no visitor restrictions are lifted.  Those who 
traveled previous to the COVID-19 quarantines remain in their unit without campus contact for 14 days.   
 
If you need to leave campus for a medical appointment, to go to the pharmacy or grocery store, we will not ban 
you from campus.  All Dunwoody activities and shopping trips are suspended. Starting tomorrow, March 18, 
2020, this includes bus trips to the grocery stores.  
 
Alternatives to grocery shopping: 
We suggest that you use Peapod: www.peapod.com  or Instacart: www.instacart.com for ordering groceries.  
Items being delivered are ONLY to be delivered to the front desk, not to your home.  If you are unable to pick 
up items at the front desk, we will assist with delivery to your home. You will need to create an online account 
and use your credit card for payment.  Should you need assistance with setting up an account, Erin Price will be 
available tomorrow, March 18th.  Erin’s direct line is 610-707-4898. Her e-mail address is 
eprice@dunwoody.org. HealthDirect Pharmacy (800) 935-9153, extension 104 is accepting orders for and will 
deliver toiletries.  
 
The resale shop and gift shop are closed. However, the gift shop will be able to accept orders and deliver for 
products they have in stock.  To order gift shop items, please call Curt Sayers at 610-359-4492.  If you use e-
mail, e-mail is preferable at csayers@dunwoody.org.  We will have toilet paper available. 
 
Tomorrow, March 18, 2020, we will deliver menus for next week.  If you are a couple, fill out your individual 
name on opposite sides of the menu so that dining services knows your residence requires two meals.  If using 
options, attach the option to the menu and give both to the mailman or leave at the front desk if you need to 
stretch your legs.    
 
Updates will continue to be provided as necessary and are posted on our website: www.dunwoody.org if your 
family is interested in following this information. 
 
Please report any symptoms of fever with sore throat, congestion, and cough to Health & Wellness. PLEASE 
EXERCISE VIGILANCE WITH HAND WASHING! We understand that these circumstances are 
difficult and appreciate your cooperation. 
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